Chilham Bells – Vice Captain's 2018 Report

During 2018 the bells have been rung regularly for Sunday services at Chilham and for weddings at Chilham and Godmersham.  The tower also participated in special ringing which took place across the UK on 11th November to mark the centenary of the Armistice of World War I.

The weekly practice night, after a trial period on Wednesdays, has been changed back to Monday.  Of the new teenagers recruited in 2017, Matthew and Max have continued as regular ringers and have made excellent progress, ringing their first quarter peal and becoming members of the Kent County Association of Change Ringers (KCACR).  Another teenager started to learn to ring in 2018 and showed great promise, but has had to give up to concentrate on schoolwork.  The band enjoyed an outing in July to ring at towers in the Marshes area.

In May the cracked tenor bell was replaced. This is our heaviest bell, and we'd already had to pay for a big crack to be welded in Cambridge 20 years ago.  The welding had begun to fail and rewelding would be uncertain of success, so we were looking at the expense of melting down and recasting the bell.  Luckily another bell of exactly the same note and size was available to be swapped.   The KCACR has an experienced team who take up to a day to remove bells and another to replace them.   Our tower captain Philip Bedford worked with them, and also travelled all day with Paul Curtis who drove a hired lorry taking our bell to Somerset & bringing the other back.   This major job was completed in just three days and paid for with a grant from KCACR, saving our church thousands of pounds, so we are very grateful to all concerned.

However, later this year, the tower and the parish will face a major crisis.  Unless we recruit new ringers urgently, in September/October the tower will fall silent because we are losing 6 of our regular ringers at the same time - two moving away, and further education claiming the rest.  Ringing is a fascinating hobby as well as a way to contribute to the community.  So if you, the reader, want the bells to continue to ring in Chilham, please think seriously about joining us. We will be delighted to teach you.  And if you know anyone else who could be interested, or be persuaded to learn to ring, or simply come to see how it is done, then please bring them to one of our regular practices.  Practice nights are on Mondays 7.30 to 9pm - and in any case come yourself.  If you would like to find out more about it first, give Philip a call on 01227 454662.
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